Newsletter

Date: 28th March 2022 TRINITY ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk @TrinityRdPrim



Head Teacher's Message

Dear families,

This is our last week of this term, it has gone so quickly. We are looking forward to all the new topics and learning your children will be introduced to for the Summer Term

Items Coming Home

As it is the end of term, this week there will be a number of your children's items coming home.

Spelling Bee

Our Spelling Bee finals will be on Tuesday 29th March. Miss Ball has sent out letters if your child has reached the final, we look forward to you joining us on Tuesday for their finals slot. Congratulations to everyone who has taken part and worked so hard to learn as many of the spellings as they can!

Easter Discos

Easter Discos are on Wednesday 30th March. <u>Tickets are still on sale</u> through SCO Pay at £3 each child. There will also be an option to pay for a glitter tattoo and popcorn should you want to purchase these for your children. Here is the link to be able to make these purchases, <u>Login (scopay.com)</u>

Easter Service

We will be holding our Easter Service at the Holy Trinity Church on Thursday $31^{\rm st}$ March.

We will be holding two services to enable us to fit everyone in. The times are as follows;

If your child is in **EYFS or Year 1 and 2** then their service will start at **10** o'clock.

If your child is in Year 3, 4, 5, or 6, their service will start at 11 o'clock.

Please note the church will be mainly standing room for spectators, there is minimal seating due to the number of children within the performances.

Please ensure you have a negative lateral flow test on the day of the service. Wearing a mask is at your discretion. Please note that we cannot permit filming or photography at this event as some children do not have photo permissions. If you would like to take a photo of your child please ensure is it at the end and it is of your child only.

We look forward to seeing you there.

Expansion News – Installation of our MUGA starts

The Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) installations starts this week and the construction site will be visible and active as the construction of the area gets underway on the field. The children learnt all about the MUGA and construction sites in our assembly this morning to help them understand the importance of how to stay safe around the construction site that will be visible to them on their field.

Free Meals Thursday

Springfield Park Baptist Church is holding Free Meals Thursday at 5.30pm. The church are inviting you to join them for a meal. There is no cost for the meal and all are welcome.

Shed Competition

After Easter we will be sharing an exciting competition open to everyone in the school. You may have noticed our new shed, we are looking to give both the sheds on the playground a new look and are looking for budding artists to help with this. Watch this space for more competition information after Easter.

Have a super week everyone.

N. Outenvaile

Natasha Outhwaite

Headteacher







Our schools attendance target is 96.5%

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100%

Good ~ 96.1—98.5%

Could do better ~ 96% and below

Last weeks attendance was 84.8%

Crystal	Could do better		
Sapphire	Could do better		
Amber	Could do better		
Citrine	Could do better		
Jasper	Could do better		
Opal	Could do better		
Jet	Could do better		
Jade	Could do better		
Ruby	Could do better		
Emerald	Could do better		
Turquoise	Could do better		



Week 1

After the Easter break there will be a new menu. We will send out a parentmail with the details. For the first week there will be two slight changes, please see below:

Tuesday 19th April

Beef burger in a bun served with pasta salad & sweetcorn

Meat free burger in a bun

Jacket potato

Thursday 21st April

Fruit & a variety of deserts.

Homemade lasagne served with homemade garlic bread & mixed salad.

Macaroni cheese

Jacket potato

Fruit and yoghurt

LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK

Disco Poster—All years

Easter Service—All years

Summer clubs letter and form—All years

Boswells School Summer PE camp—Years 5 and 6

All letters can be found on the school website: www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certificates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badges are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for the next children.

Class	Learning Star Award	Super Writer Award	Respect Badge
Crystal	Harper	Anna	Harry
Sapphire	Finn	Grace	Chloe
Amber	Mason	Amelie	Indigo
Citrine	Ethie	Katy	Luca
Jasper	Aditi	Theo	Jack
Opal	Isla	Oscar	Harvey
Jet	Sienna	Breanna	Bella
Jade	Tori	Kai	Mikaeel
Ruby	Elsie	Harry	Dylan
Emerald	Lauren	Ayaan	Megan
Turquoise	Katie	Jamie	Phoebe

TERM DATES * denotes new

Date	Time	Event	Information
29/03/22	In school time	Teddy Olympics	Rescheduled date—a letter has been sent home to selected children
30/03/22		School Discos	EYFS & KS1—In school time Years 3 & 4—3.15 to 4.15pm Years 5 & 6—4.30 to 5.30pm
31/03/22	ТВС	Easter Service	Holy Trinity Church—more details to follow
01/04/22	In school time	Class photos	
04/04/22		Easter Holidays	
16/04/22	TBC	Friends of Trinity Easter Egg Hunt	Jubilee Woods—more information to follow
19/04/22		Back to school	
23/05/22	All day	Young Voices	Rescheduled date





Dodgeball club awards were given out in celebration assembly on Friday 25th March. They were awarded to the following children:

Johanna Aditi Rikki Milo

Haris Matthew Willow

Well done to all the children.

Notice's

There is one ticket available for the Young Voices concert. If you would like to purchase it please contact the school office.

~

FOT Easter Disco's—Please ensure that all bookings and payments for popcorn and tattoos are completed today as they will end tonight.

Tickets will still be available.

~

Easter Trail at Jubilee Woods—On 16th April between 10am-2pm. The cost is £1 and you can purchase using the following link

Free Community Meal



Food Cycle run a free community meal on Thursday evenings at 5:30pm, at Springfield Park Baptist Church. Everyone is welcome to join them for a meal and they offer surplus food for guests to take home to help them during the week.

Food Cycle ask that anyone under the age of 18 is accompanied by a responsible adult for safeguarding purposes. They have a Project Leader on site at all times, who has undergone an Adult workforce DBS check and completed their internal safeguarding training.

They hope that families from all walks of life may consider coming to join them for a delicious free meal!

If you would like to find out a bit more about Food Cycle, please take a look at their website https://www.foodcycle.org.uk/

Email: chelmsford@foodcycle.org.uk

Phone: 0207 729 2775

Please do not attend if you are unwell or have COVID symptoms.

Come in!

For tasty food and good company





Free meals Thursdays 5.30pm

Everyone is welcome



FoodCycle Chelmsford Springfield Park Baptist Church Springfield Park Road CM2 6FB



Chat 1st Youth Wellbeing Camps Are Back For The Easter Holidays.

This Easter we are once again collaborating with Active Essex to provide our wellbeing camps in Brentwood and Chelmsford for their Essex ActivAte programme. Providing fun-filled sessions and nutritious meals for children aged 5-11 years, these camps are free for those eligible for benefits based free school meals. We also have a limited number of places for low income working families.

CHELMSFORD – North Avenue Christian Centre, Chelmsford CM1 2AL

1pm – 4pm Wed 6th April / Fri 8th April / Mon 11th April / Wed 13th April

BRENTWOOD – Hutton Community Centre, Harrison Close, Hutton CM13 1LP

10am - 1pm

Tues 5th April / Thur 7th April / Tues 12th April / Thur 14th April

Visit https://eola.co/w/1481/activities to book a child's place. Please note the child's e-voucher from the school will need to be to hand when booking.

